ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
8 January 2018
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Armstrong, Bell, Dicconson, Eggleston, Gibbs, Sleight, Yeo and Widd. 
Ward Councillors:  Councillor Pollard attended for Item 3/18
Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton.

1/18 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
2/18 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – (i) that the minutes of the 13 November 2017 should be amended to show that a) at minute 89/17, the hedges at the East of the village had been cut and not the West, b) at 96/17, the joint meeting would be held with the Church and Village Hall, and (ii) the minutes should then be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
3/18 ISSUES RELATING TO EAST RIDING OF YORKSHIRE COUNCIL – It was noted that no further information had been received on the hawthorn bush on Gardham Road and agreed that the Clerk would request an update.  

4/18 CLERK UPDATE – A meeting with Yorkshire Wildlife Trust had been arranged for the 10 January to discuss an “Awards for All” application for works to the pond.  Final quotes had been requested from Everingham’s to allow a war memorial grant application to be submitted.  Insurers had agreed to pay for the cost of a replacement bench and installation on Dalton Hills, less £100 excess.  They were currently reviewing the quote for installation.  East Riding of Yorkshire Council had confirmed that they were not responsible for the footpath at Church Walk and that a land registry search showed the land was unregistered. 

5/18 CORRESPONDENCE– Resolved – (i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

· ERYC, Urgent Care Services decision referred to the Independent Reconfiguration Panel (IRP) 

· ERYC, East Riding Safeguarding Adults Board newsletter

· SLCC, Briefing note on Parking Civil Enforcement 

· ERYC, Outcome of Secretary of State review of East Riding CCG’s Urgent Care Services. 

· Mr Hagar, Mobile Fish and Chip Van update

· ERYC, Footpath works update 

· NWG, November Neighbourhood Watch Update

· ERYC,  Health through Warmth Scheme

· ERYC, Summary of Northern Powergrid People and Communities Workshop

· ERYC, Update on Culvert at Gardham Road.

ii) that Parish Council would submit a Chairman’s Award Application in 2019 to mark the 50th anniversary of the Process Pea iii) the Council would promote the Northern Powergrid Vulnerable Persons Scheme and the ERYC Health through Warmth Schemes in the next Parish Newsletter iv) that in addition to the Neighbourhood Watch Update, the Council should note a theft from a car parked outside of Light Dragoon and an incident involving a dog, which had been reported to the Police.
6/18 PLANNING MATTERS– Resolved – that the Council should note (i) that a no objection comment to the planning application 17/03660/VAR, High Farm, Main Street, Etton was submitted by the Clerk in accordance with standing orders and (ii) the approval of planning application 17/03660/VAR, High Farm, Main Street, Etton and the approval of the erection of 2 GRP kiosks at the Yorkshire Water treatment works.

7/18 VILLAGE CHRISTMAS TREE– Further to minute 94/17, Councillors Holmes and Sleight and two village volunteers had arranged for the purchase and installation of a Christmas tree and lights at the Memorial Gardens.  Councillor Holmes reported that the cost of the tree and lights had been met by a donation from a resident.  Councillors agreed that the tree had been an excellent addition the Village and reported positive comments from residents. 


Resolved – (i) That the Council thank all those involved in arranging for the tree purchase and installation, (ii) that Councillor Holmes would store the lights and (iii) that a similar tree would be purchased next Christmas. 
8/18 VILLAGE TASK FORCE – Further to minute 95/17, Councillor Dicconson proposed that edging grass verges along Main Street would be a ideal task for volunteers.  Councillor Armstrong suggested that litter picking would also be valuable, particularly in light of the recent problems where some blue bins presented for collection had blown open during strong winds.


Resolved – (i) That Councillor Dicconson would attempt to form a village task force from local volunteers to carrying out edging and litter picking and (ii) that a note would be included in the next newsletter regarding blue bins and the wind.
9/19 BUDGET 2018/19 AND PRECEPT DEMAND – The Clerk presented a budget monitoring statement and a proposed budget for 2018/19.


Resolved – (i) That the draft budget should be approved, (ii) that the Parish Council precept for residents should remain at the 2017/18 level (iii) that a precept demand of £5335.2 should be submitted to East Riding of Yorkshire Council (iv) that a new litter bin would be installed next to the bench on Warter Road using funds from the 2017/18 budget.

10/18 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved – that the following accounts should be approved for payment:
	
	(£)



	Clerk, Salary January
	49.30

	Clerk, PAYE January
	33.20

	CR Wright and Son, Christmas Tree
	110.00

	Councillor Holmes, Reimbursement for purchase of lights
	163.00

	Clerk Salary February
	49.70

	Clerk, PAYE February
	32.80


11/18
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS –
Resolved – that the Parish Assembly would be held on the 12 March at 7pm and the next meeting of the Parish Council would take place on the rise of the Annual Assembly.  
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
350

